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“Believe and Achieve with 
all your Heart”

Trick or Treat!  Halloween is almost here.  It is 
my favorite time of the year and it is so fun to 
go to spooky house, go zombie shooting and 
decorate our home.  Most of all, there is candy 
and more candy.  Fun, Fun, Fun………………. So 
excited!  

Here are some of the jokes that I shared at the 
September Council meeting:  

What’s a monsters favorite dessert?  
I-Scream! 

What do ghosts use to wash their hair?  
Shamboo 

What are a ghost’s favorite rides at the fair?  
The scary-go-round and rollerghoster  
What do you call wood when it is scared?  Petrified  
What do mummies like listening to on Halloween?  
Wrap music 
When do ghosts eat breakfast?  
In the moaning 
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Thank you to the Eta Pi chapter for hosting the September Council meeting.  
Everything was so nice and I really appreciate all the hard work that went into 
hosting the meeting.  

It was a pleasure seeing those of you that attended the September Council 
meeting and I hope that you enjoyed the meeting.  We missed those who were 
not able to attend.   

At the September Council meeting: JoAnne Thomsen for had an educational 
workshop.  It was an enjoyable workshop and very interesting.  Barbara Nelson 
for had a workshop on how to wear your sorority pin.  It is good to stay refreshed 
on how we should wear our pins. Thank you to JoAnne Thomsen and Barbara 
Nelson.   

At the September Council meeting:  Colleen Luger bought items for everyone to 
“Bling” the name badges.  Colleen Luger organized and planned the origami game.  
It was a great game that included everyone at the meeting.  Thank you so much 
Colleen it was really fun!  

At the September Council meeting: We got to facetime with Molly Casemier and 
her mom, Libby at the council meeting from Michigan.  Molly got to share about 
making custom earrings that she sells for charity.  Molly Casemier turned 11 years 
old on 9-21-19 and has raised money for different charities.  Thank you to the ESA 
membership for filling out birthday cards to send out to Molly Casemier for her 
birthday.   

It was awesome to honor Deana Walters for 40 years of service to St. Jude 
Children’s Hospital at the September Council meeting.  Thank you to Deana 
Walters for all of your dedication and service.  

Thank you to Shari Stapleton-Smith and Patricia Gale for 
handling the technical items at the September Council meeting.   

Thank you to all who have volunteered and raised money for 
the St. Jude walk/run in Nevada and Arizona.    
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Thank you to all who have volunteered at any Easter Seals events.    

We had a gathering for the Executive board and appointed board on Saturday, 
September 21, 2019. It was a time that we could share our plans and having some 
social time. A special thanks to Patricia Gale and Shari Stapleton-Smith for 
planning the activities for the Gathering.   Thank you for all those that attended 
and also helped make the event 
possible.   

A
p
th
rizona Council members 
laying games Classify 
is.... and Birthday line 



During the November Council meeting we will plan on doing something similar to 
what we did at the gathering.   

Don’t forget to bring gift cards for the military to the November Council meeting.  
Sheila McClure will be sending out some suggestions of the type of gift cards that 
are needed through Ocotillo Express.   

I would like each chapter to share about one community project at the November 
Council meeting.  It will be great to hear about different projects that you are 
doing or even have heard about.  We will learn and laugh together in ESA!  

A few more Halloween jokes for all of you: 

• What do ghosts eat for dinner?  Spook-hetti 
• Why didn’t the skeleton cross the road?  He didn’t have any guts 
• What do you get when you cross a witch with sand?  A sandwich  

Please email at pkmadrid@cox.net or call me at  
(520) 747-2646 and let me know if you have any 
questions.   Always here to help!  

I look forward to seeing you all at the November 
Council meeting on Sunday, November 17, 2019 in 
Tucson.   

La
a

S
C

st month you read about Karen learning 
bout Molly’s Earrings for Charity.   

ee what happened at the September 
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ouncil Meeting on the next page! 

mailto:pkmadrid@cox.net
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hari Stapleton-Smith 

st Vice-President 

reetings Arizona ESA Sisters and Brothers,  

hat fun we had last weekend at the council meeting! 

or those of you who were not there, the Membership Committee is conducting a 
urvey of all the Arizona State members.  We want your thoughts on various 
spects of ESA in Arizona.  If you’re willing, please go to this link and take our 
urvey. https://forms.gle/xik6SBtSFsJkPYW19

f you’d prefer to take the survey on paper, each chapter received a copy in the 
lack box so be sure to get one from your chapter representative and send it back 
o me.  

ave the date: Saturday, March 21, 2020 for the preferential event which will be 
ombined with a Handbag Happy Hour fundraiser in the Phoenix area. 

ours in service, 

hari Stapleton-Smith 

https://forms.gle/xik6SBtSFsJkPYW19
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tings All, 

n’t wonderful to hear that we had met our Million-tab goal with Ronald 
onald House in Tucson. I want to thank Chris for all her hard work and 

ication to getting our name and logo attached to this amazing cause.  In case 
 haven’t seen the notice through Ocotillo Express we are NO longer collecting 
icine bottles due to not having anywhere to donate them to. If a possible 

ation source becomes available later in the year, we may restart this program, 
for no please do not bring them to the council meetings.  Did you participate 
e St. Jude’s Give Thanks walk? Since I am writing this the day before the 
t, I hope that I saw lots of you there! Hopefully I stayed awake the whole 
 LOL 

ember that your chapter philanthropic reports are due just after the 
ember Council meeting. Electronic copies of the chapter reporting form can 
ound on the website as well as the guidelines. Please let me know if you have 
questions or if I can be of any assistance.  Have a wonderful October! 

i Gale 



Recording Secretary 

To all who give reports at any of the Council Meetings please 
give me a copy of your report.  It makes it easier for the 
Recording Secretary to have your notes as she is trying to listen 
and write at the same time.  And I will tell you this old lady has a 
hard time writing and listening at the same time. If I have your 
report then I can listen and also make sure I get things written 
down correctly. I thank you so much in doing this.  
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Treasurer, Deana Walters

Happy Fall to Everyone,
It is a little hard to say “fall” when it is still 90!  But the calendar says it is fall.  

Thanks to all who paid their dues at the September Council Meeting in Tucson.  
This is just a friendly reminder that if you have not paid your chapter dues for the 
state, please forward them to me as soon as you can.  I have 6 chapters that show 
they owe State Dues for 2019-2020.  

Also do not to forget to pay your chapter IC dues.  They are also due at this time.  
The form is on the ESA website.  Please be sure to send it to the IC Treasurer, 
Denise Holdaway.  Her address is on the form.  Please do not send to ESA 
Headquarters.

If you ordered rosters and have not paid yet, please do so.  They are going to be 
mailed if they are paid.

If you have any questions or concerns, please let me know.

Hope all have a Happy Halloween.  Hope to see many of you in November.

Hugs to all
Deana Walters,  AZ State Treasurer 
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“Military plane accidentally launches rocket near Tucson”, was the headline on 
September 5, 2019. 

Thankfully, it was a target smoke bomb, however that COULD have been the 
Arizona ESA disaster requiring OUR help. And it COULD have been a plane out of 
Luke AFB near Phoenix. NOWHERE is accident-free. Instead, life is short and 
unexpected. Let’s prepare for that unthinkable accident. This headline sure 
brought that possibility to us in Tucson.  Share your “heart” and help fill our 
Disaster Fund jar with your donations.  

This month’s bread delivery apron was from the Caridad Community Kitchen of 
the Community Food Bank of Southern Arizona where I put together sack lunches 
and senior meals on wheels every Monday. November will be a whole new apron 
with a different theme. The suspense is building as to what it will be. Attend the 
meeting and find out.  

WOW!! What a great first council meeting and a good time of getting hearts 
together for work and fun.  This summer has been especially warm and the start 
of the ESA Year means the temperatures are going down and outside work can 
start. Take advantage of it. 

My by-law committee stands at the ready to assist, but are very happy to be busy 
in OTHER areas. The January council meeting is the deadline for any changes. 

Thank you all for your friendship. 
Chris Goldberg 
JR Past President/Disaster Fund 
Chair/Parliamentarian 
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COME AND WIN A CHANCE AT A NEW 2019 JEEP 

GRAND CHEROKEE SUMMIT!! 

EVERYONE WANTING TO HAVE FUN IS WELCOME 

ADMISSION IS A $10.00 DONATION TO ST. JUDE CHILDREN’S 

HOSPITAL TO HELP END CHILDHOOD CANCER 

IT’S A FUN AND FABULOUS EVENT!! 

FOOD WILL BE SERVED! 

AND, OF COURSE THERE ARE FABULOUS PRIZES!!! 

FRIDAY, OCTOBER 18, 2019 

6:00 P.M. 

FAR HORIZONS EAST CLUB HOUSE 

7570 E. SPEEDWAY BLVD 

TUCSON, AZ 

HOSTED BY EPSILON SIGMA ALPHA CHAPTERS BETA KAPPA AND ETA PI 

RSVP’S to Jackie F.  Phone: 520-481-4844  or email: jfahey6@gmail.com

BY OCT 4, 2019 APPRECIATED, BUT WALK-INS ARE VERY WELCOME 

mailto:jfahey6@gmail.com
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ESA Arizona State Council 
November Council Meeting 

WHEN: Sunday, November 17, 2019 
  Registration: 9 AM
  Meeting: 10 AM

WHERE: Viscount Suite Hotel
  4855 E. Broadway, Tucson  85711
  (520) 745-6500
  ESA Room Rate (for Sat. Nov. 16)  - $89

COST: $25

  Good news!  Our meeting does not fall on the same wee
  as the Tour de Tucson bike ride.

Please RSVP by November 9  
Send one check made out to Gamma Iota along with names of those
from your chapter to:
    Mary Musgrave
    9062 E. Palms Park Dr. 
    Tucson, AZ   85715

To request tables (also by November 9) for fund-raising / displays,    
contact Barbara Appleton blappleton@cox.net
k-end

 attending 

   

mailto:blappleton@cox.net
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r Chaplains, Carol Caldwell and your Co Chaplain, Liz Castle 

 our Co Chaplain is out on the high seas of the Caribbean chasing 
s would like to remind all that we would like to hear from you on the 
es, the bad times, birthdays so all can wish them a happy birthday or 
f a child, grand or great grandchild also the sad times if in the hospital, 
th we would like to hear from you so we can send out cards and notify 

f the Council. 

 donated cards to Liz at convention we thank you and that helps save 
il some money. We can always use extra cards so keep saving them. 

information pertaining to illness, death, need for cheering up to Liz 
oliz4liz2@att.net  or to Carol Caldwell at crccarol8@gmail.com . We also 
ard to hearing about happy occasions. 
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rs & Brothers of ESA 
ad a very busy September.   I would like to thank Jackie Young and 

sery, Alpha Omicron for helping at the St Jude golf tournament on Sept. 

The ETA Gamma in Vegas 
raised $5300.00 and received 
the certificate for the top 
National team! 
Congratulations to the Eta 
Gamma chapter. Their 
potential pledge raised 
$1000.00 and Ed Blankenship 
received the 3rd top 
fundraiser. The totals raised 
were over $180,000 for Vegas. N
evada St. Jude Give Thanks Walk

mailto:toliz4liz2@att.net
mailto:crccarol8@gmail.com
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The Las Vegas dream 
home sold out in 44 
days selling 11,000 
tickets! We helped to 
raise $1,100,00.00!  A 
heartfelt thank you 
to Deana and the ETA 
Gamma chapter.   

A special thank you to Karen Madrid, Cyndi Sklad, Angela Corbin and Wendy 
Williams for driving to Las Vegas for volunteering for the sellathon and open 
house for the dream home.  

We also had our annual St Jude Walk/Run on 09-28-19 in AZ. As this article 
needed to be in before the event we will share all the details in November.  There 
is still time to donate. 

Le  

Em

Ch

O

La

M  

the lucky winner of the house.
ft to right Teresa Buscemi - Las Vegas Office, Megan

mert - TN Office, Deana Walters and Latoya from 

annel 3 In the back is Chase Carter from Las Vegas 
toya holding microphone and our sweet little 

iss Adie (St. Jude patient) getting ready to draw
ffice
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We are forever grateful for our ESA members who participated in these fabulous 
annual events. We also have 3 potential new members from the events so far.   
We hope to introduce you to them in the very near future.  You are all St Jude 
stars, whether you volunteered, raised money or participated in some way. 

You will be hearing from us soon about upcoming events.  Please don’t forget we 
are looking for volunteers for our Las Vegas Radiothon December 5th and 6th. In 
Phoenix December 12th and 13th.  More to come.   

If you need help with any fund raising for St Jude please contact Cyndi Sklad or 
Wendy Williams. We will help with whatever is needed.  Have you completed or 
thought of what your chapter booked event will be?  If you have any questions on 
how to submit a booked event form see Cyndi or Wendy, we will be glad to help.  
Just go to https://epsilonsigmaalpha.org/StJudeForms and select booked event 
form.  Once the event is over you will submit the completed event form.   

St. Jude has a Facebook page to keep you up on current events: 
https://www.facebook.com/StJudeArizona/

Thank you again for all you do all year long. You guys are amazing and so special. 
We are so proud to be part of your life and belong to a wonderful organization. 

Love in ESA:  

Cyndi & Wendy 

https://epsilonsigmaalpha.org/StJudeForms
https://www.facebook.com/StJudeArizona/


Easter Seals – Phoenix – So

Coming up this fall are the Eas
Volunteer Day, November 23. 
asutfin@swhd.org . 

EASTER SEALS TAKING ON DISA

Tywanda Smith Atkinson from
the 2019-2020 challenge inform
this coming ESA season and ho
do your part with "taking on d
at the November Council Meet

AUGUST - The month has pass

SEPTEMBER - HAPPY FALL!  If y
$.50,  and if neither apply pay 

October - If you are just gettin
$1.00 

November - Give thanks and lo

December - Time to relax and 
$1.00, of not pay $.75 

January - HAPPY NEW YEAR; if
forgotten and not paid anythin
rolling eyes 

February - It's sweetheart mon
you don't ...then each chocola
15 

uthwest Human Development

ter Seals Golf Classic, October 17 and Family 
 Sign up to volunteer by emailing Annette Sutfin at 

BILITY TOGETHER 

 Easter Seals sends her apology for being late with 
ation to chapters.  She is raising the bar a little 

pes that each Arizona chapter will participate and 
isability together."   I will have containers available 
ing.  Below is the monthly challenge list.   

ed so just drop in $1.00 

ou are planning a fall festival or hang a wreath, pay 
$.75 

g started, pay $2, if you have been participating pay 

ve; so pay what you think is your best love offering 

enjoy family; if hosting a Christmas gathering pay 

 you made a resolution pay $.50, if you have 
g; pay $1.00 per month you have missed Face with 

th!  Pay the price of your favorite chocolate bar; if 
te you eat pay $.75 - un huh 

mailto:asutfin@swhd.org
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March - Money is due March 31, so count your bank and add 
$1.00 to your grand total Heart Eyes 

April, May and June - if you have not given all year, pay $3.00 
to jump start next year's challenge.  If you have given all year, 
pay $1.50 to start your bank for next year! 

Have fun with your chapter challenge for Easter Seals!   

Ann Jaccaud 
Easter Seals, Phoenix 

Easter Seals – Tucson – Blake Foundation 

Chris Goldberg, Jeff Goldberg and I, supported the Blues in Bisbee event. Chris 
Goldberg, Jeff Goldberg and Jackie Fahey supported cooking with the stars.  Both 
events were fun and we raised a lot money. 

Just letting you know that Easter Seals has submitted a project for the United 
Ways Days of Caring. They are going to be doing a lot of work at the ranch, Easter 
Seals Blake Foundation Camp Urbano.  This year’s Days of Caring will be Oct. 25th 
and 26th. https://www.unitedwaytucson.org/daysofcaring - search for Revitalize 
Camp Urbano.   If you could help spread the word, we hope to get a lot of 
volunteers because we have a lot of work to build, paint, compost, and much 
more at the ranch.  The horses, goats, chickens, etc…will love you for it 

Aviva Children’s Services was recently 
acquired under the Easter Seals umbrella. 
It has been in Tucson since 1978 and I just 
heard about it. They are a 501c3 non-profit 
to provide enhanced services to improve the 
quality of life for children who are victims of 
abuse, neglect, poverty and who reside in 

Pima County.  https://avivatucson.org/about-aviva/

They have a Community resources program to provide basic essentials like clothes 
and school items. They have also been asked to set up one in Cochise County and 
that is in the works. 

https://www.unitedwaytucson.org/daysofcaring
https://avivatucson.org/about-aviva/
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They have a family court services program to help with child custody issues and 
provide child therapy. This side of the building is set up as a child’s dream with a 
life size house for the kids to play in and a pirate’s den which is the library and 
each room set up in a different child theme. They also have a parent support 
program. 

We were asked by Easter Seals Blake Foundation to help sort and organize the 
donations they receive, which has overwhelmed the staff. So every Tuesday at 
9am, I have set up volunteers to go over and sort. So far, Jackie Fahey, Penny 
Ofholter, Jeff, myself  and Mary Jane Hickey have gone. Mary Jane then talked to 
one of her friends at Church who has recently lost her husband and her friend 
Jean is also going to work with her the next three weeks, while we are gone. That 
is what we are about, friendship. So far, she isn’t joining ESA, but you knows? And 
Loralie is going when she returns from Colorado. 

In addition, they have their own volunteer group, the Aviva Divas, who meet 
several times a week to make quilts, doll clothes, knitted items etc. for Christmas 
presents for the children and for several craft fairs where they sell things and the 
money is used to purchase Christmas toys. Last year, they raised $7000.  

Each child gets a quilt, a stuffed animal and 2 toys or other items each year. There 
are 3,000 to 5,000 kids in foster care in Pima County. 

Let Theresa know if you want to be part of this new service 
opportunity. esatheresa@yahoo.com  520-234-0566 

Theresa Stewart-Martinez 
Easter Seals, Tucson 

mailto:esatheresa@yahoo.com
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s required for judging and the basic information to be 
tional book were placed in the Black Box at the September 
ll as emailed to the Chapter Educational Directors.  The 
eport Form has been posted to the Arizona Council Website.  

 will be due at the November Council Meeting or 
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mailto:jft10129@gmail.com
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ESA Foundation Counselor

It was so great to see everyone again at the Council Meeting.  

Congratulations to those who received Plateau of Achievement certificates for 
donations to the Foundation.  I had certificates 
for: 

Loralei Collier, Wendy Williams, Elizabeth Castle, 
Karen Madrid, Roxanne Vitt, Ann Jaccaud, 
Grace Mullenix and Fran Gale. 

By the time you receive this bulletin, 
applications for the Foundation Scholarships 
will be online.  All applications are due January 
31, 2020.  

The website is: 
www.epsilonsigmaapha.org/scholarships

Help us get this information out to students.  
Last year 83 applications were submitted from 
AZ.  Let’s set our goal for at least one more application this year.  Thanks for your 
help. 

Happy Spooky Halloween. 

Jacqui Smith 

ESA Foundation Counselor

http://www.epsilonsigmaapha.org/scholarships
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Shirley Albertson, Awards 
Awards are the ESA way to make good news. 

We have a junior (grades 6 to 8) and senior (grades 9 to 
12) awards.  Yes, they can be relatives of ESA members, 
but they don’t have to be.  If you don’t know the names 
of outstanding youths, a quick call or email to your local 
junior and senior high schools will get you a list of 

names.  It is very important that our youths can know that someone notices their 
efforts and takes the time to let the media know.  

There are many adults who are working to make our community better.  Sadly 
their efforts are seldom recognized. Remember the adults cannot be a member, 
former member or relative of an ESA member. If you don’t know their names, a 
quick call or email to your local volunteer bureau will get you a list of names.   

The Recycled…. By Carol Caldwell & Jacqui Smith 

A few months ago, an article was sent out on Ocotillo Express saying Jacqui and I 
had some service pins and other pins and if someone needed one to contact us 
and see if we had it and we would send it to you. 

We had some ask and we sent out now we ask if any of you have service pins, 
Pallas Athene, dangles of different kinds, and possible even jewel pins and don’t 
know what to do with them and don’t want to discard them how about giving 
them to Jacqui or I and we will have an inventory sheet and then if you need a pin 
you would contact us and if we have one it would go to another sister or brother 
to use. This would be set up and free of charge which in turn would save your 
chapter some money. 

Any pins you wish to give us can be given to us at any ESA function or Council 
Meeting. Please check your pin supply and we hope to receive some pins from 
you to give to another member. 



C  

It’s Pumpkin Roll Season 
The Delta Pi chapter of Epsilon Sigma Alpha is selling Joni’s homemade Pumpkin 
Rolls again this year! 

Orders will be taken until October 14, 2019. 

Rolls will be delivered at the November Council meeting. All other rolls will be 
delivered the week of November 12 - 16.

Name__________________________ Number of Rolls: ____________ 

Phone/Email: ____________________________________________ 

Amount owed: $____________________   Paid: $_________________ 
ost $20.00 per pumpkin roll. Proceeds Delta Pi Charities.
Please include your check/cash with this order form,  
21 

checks can be made out to Delta Pi. 
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Eta Gamma Chapter 

Hi Arizona, 

Eta Gamma is on the move!  We had meeting/social gathering and had several 
guests who are looking more and more like prospective members. 

We do have 3 new pledges, 1 Traditional and 2 Legacy.  They will be pledged at 
our October meeting. 

We also have 4 more interested ones coming to visit us in October!  We are 
excited to be spreading the word of the goods works of ESA.  Most of these were 
people we met while volunteering at an event or someone we see regularly, like a 
manicurist, or a contact to help on computer problems, or a double connect by 
talking about the Foundation and the scholarships available.  You never know 
where your next new member is waiting for you to ASK them to join us for fun, 
education and association! 

The Dream Home is done and will be reporting the net proceeds in the next 
couple of weeks.  I want to thank again those of you who traveled from AZ to help 
on the Sale-a-Thon in August, Karen Madrid and Wendy Williams.  It was great to 
have your help.  Also, to Cyndi Sklad and her sister Angela Corbin who 
volunteered at one of the Open Houses for the Dream Home.  You make a 
difference.  Hope you enjoyed your time here. 

I have pictures from the Give Away on Wednesday, September 25.  Out precious 
St. Jude Patient Adie and her family were present during the whole evening.  They 
are super.  She is one of the many reasons why we do what we do. 

We are looking forward to our next events, the Humana Rock’n’ Roll Marathon in 
Las Vegas, November 16-17 and then the IHeart Radio-thon on December 5-6 also 
in Las Vegas.  Opportunities for helping St. Jude continue and we love it. 

Hugs to all in Arizona and have a Happy Halloween!! 
Eta Gamma Chapter, Henderson, NV 
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Date Event & Location
Tucson Tea 
TBA  

Tucson, AZ 

November Council Meeting
November 17, 2019 

Hosted by Gamma Iota
Tucson, AZ 

January Council Meeting 
January 19, 2020 

Hosted by Eta Gamma 
Henderson, NV 

Western States Fling 
January 5-12, 2020 

7 day cruise to Mexico, via Los Angeles, CA 

IC ESA's Annual Leadership 
Training Conference  
February 6-9, 2020 

Holiday Inn & Suites - DIA Hotel
Denver, Colorado 

Preferential Lunch March 21, 2020
Phoenix, AZ  

April Council Meeting 
April 19, 2020 

Hosted by Beta Gamma 
Mesa, AZ 

Arizona State Council 77th

Convention  
May 29-31, 2020  

Hosted by Alpha Chi 
TBA  

IC Convention – 73rd Annual 
July 15-19, 2020 

Embassy Suites by Hilton - DFW Airport North, 
Grapevine, TX 
https://www.epsilonsigmaalpha.org/about/ic-
council/convention 

Have you seen the calendar link on the AZ Council Website?  
Check it out! 

http://azcouncilesa.com/events/ 

http://azcouncilesa.com/events/


The Bulletin de

Include picture
chapters are do
meetings or fin

http://www.fa
You do need to
If you are using
ESA as well as t

Here is the Ariz
If you need a lo

Here are all the
April Aguiñaga 
april_aguinaga@
602-904-1530 
15602 N. 59th L
Glendale, AZ 85
ad

s w
in
d o

ce
 ha
 Fa
he

on
gin

 w

h

an
30
24 

lines are the 15th of each month for the upcoming month 

November – Oct. 15 
December – Nov. 15 
January – NO BULLETIN 
February – Jan. 15 
March – NO BULLETIN 
April – March 15 
May – April 15 
June – June 10 
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g.  Otherwise you will see lots of pictures I take attending 
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book.com/ArizonaESA
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cebook, Like us so you will keep updated that is happening in 
 Arizona Council.   
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http://www.facebook.com/ArizonaESA
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